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St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 10th Exec meeting

03/02/15
*
*
*

MINUTES FROM 03/02/15
1 Business

1.1 Present
	Dheemal Patel
	DP
	President

	Natasha Lee
	NL
	VP Education and Welfare

	Chris Raby
	CR
	VP Finance and Student activities

	Lucy O'Reilly
	LOR
	General Secretary

	Anjalie Rajapakse
	AR
	Chair

	Morgan Hayden
	MH
	Societies Officer

	Fran Graham
	FG
	Societies Officer

	Michael John
	MJ
	Heritage Officer

	Kirsten Shoemaker
	KS
	Heritage Officer

	Kat Telford
	KT
	Environment and Ethics Officer

	Georgina Chamberlain
	GC
	Environment and Ethics Officer

	Nathan Eager
	NE
	Trustee

	Alice Walker Earwicker
	AWE
	Council Elect

	Bhina Patel
	BP
	Council Elect

	Ruth Varney
	RV
	Senate Elect

	Molhim Ahmed
	MA
	Webmaster

	Steven Gilbert
	SG
	Webmaster

	Matthew Boon
	MB
	Technical Officer

	Fran Humfrey
	FH
	Technical Officer

	Isabelle Laws
	IL
	Sports Officer

	Matt Arnaouti
	MA
	Sports Officer

	Amma Siriboe
	AS
	Equality and Diversity Officer

	Jonny Hurst
	JH
	Equality and Diversity Officer

	Ryan Salisbury
	RS
	Charities Officer

	Ally Hadjiminas
	AH
	Charities Officer

	Elinor Rees-Jones
	ERJ
	Charities Officer

	Tanisha Amin
	TA
	Charities Officer

	Sharon Zheng
	SZ
	International Officer

	Jessica Guo
	JG
	International Officer

	Rakay Khan
	RK
	Media Officer

	Rahim Esmail
	RE
	Media Officer

	Aniqah Rahman
	AR
	Events Officer

	Durva Patel
	DP
	Events Officer

	Corey Briffa
	CB
	Events Officer


1.2 Apologies
Jessie Lidstone

Antara Hayman

Chloe Martyn
1.3 In attendance 
1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

        PASSED

1.5 Matters arising
1.6 AOB
2 Reports
2.1 President 

· PASSED

· DP gave a verbal report to supplement his written 6 month report
· MJ stated that Performing societies seem to be bearing the brunt of the cost savings and asked why the cuts weren’t being shared.
· DP Budgets have been cut across the board including sports. Performances tend to be very expensive so they’ve been cut too.

· AWE asked when the SU showcase would be held

· DP replied he was in talks with Deborah Bowman about it but it should be sometime between Musical and Exams

· JG asked if INTO students understood what Exec do

· DP replied yes, they are given a talk at the beginning of the year, although they still feel a bit separate they have been made aware of what we do

· AWE asked what are the plans to improve engagement by including other groups

· DP replied joint faculty groups feel alienated but they are included in all emails, students not on Tooting campus are disadvantaged as they can’t access our resources or events as easily.

2.2 VP Finance and Student Activities
· PASSED
· CR gave a verbal report to supplement his written 6 month report
· MJ asked will renting out our spaces affect our clubs and societies using them?

· CR replied that it shouldn’t as the renting would mostly be for the Bar at weekends for parties or as a filming location

· CB asked who will be at the Bar at weekends to manage the booking
· CR replied it would be manned by a few security and cleaners, we would also need students to manage the event who would be paid
· TA asked for CR to explain the subvention grant

· CR explained it was the money given to the SU by the University to run and that it hadn’t changed since 2007 with inflation, all our other income is from the Bar and School shop.

· AWE asked what is being looked at to increase income for the SU

· CR replied he is putting together a corporate sponsorship pack and discussions are being held about the next 3 year commercial plan.
2.3 VP Education and Welfare
· PASSED

· NL gave a verbal report to supplement her written report
· IL asked if there were any plans for the SU office as the space isn’t used effectively at the moment
· NL replied that the library are replacing their computers so we may get their old ones, societies leaving their stuff is a problem, Michelle has done a massive clear-up
· KS asked for an update on the library conversion

· NL replied there aren’t any more refurbishments happening, there won’t be any changes until 2017 at least

· CB asked how long the CRB forms for societies will take 

· NL replied not very long – it does require people to come back to the office and get their ID verified
2.4 General Secretary
· PASSED 
· LOR gave a verbal report to supplement her written report
· JG Would you offer drinks outside the Library

· LOR that might be of little benefit

· MJ what’s happening with the Blue Unit

· LOR explained that the Blue unit is being cleared and repaired by Estates and after that we will order the stage

· CB asked how would the Council room booking could be improved

· LOR suggested that the way it works could be communicated better to the student body and that it is the best method we have due to our limited space

· GC asked do you think that the room booking system is fair in Council

· LOR the shows seem to get a bigger share of rooms, it depends on the committees willingness to share spaces and rooms
· RV is there a measure to stop the University from cancelling room bookings

· DP explained he was talking to the University about this issue

· MB asked what was the resolution about the T year rep issue

· LOR explained that A stream has acting year reps this year who attend senate and next year measures have been put in place to prevent this from happening

· AWE asked if you would do anything differently this year with regards to Communications zone

· LOR said that the role of Media could have been better defined at the beginning of the year

· Emailing out the agendas worked well, will you carry on with this?

· LOR yes I will try and get them out before the meeting 

· How many strategic plan points have you achieved

· LOR some are irrelevant to us now, communicating to the student body needs to be improved
· What awareness of the SU was raised at the use your SU stall

· LOR the SU wasn’t promoted very much, it was more a welfare thing for students, I will promote the SU at another time closer to elections.

2.5 Events Officers

· PASSED
· CB gave a verbal report to supplement their written 6 month report

· FG asked if there have been any advances on holding more non-drinking events
· CB said they were hosting film in the park and also a trip to Alton towers/Thorpe park

· KS said that Events seem to only be hosting discos
· CB replied that they have advertised events that were not discos as well

· NE asked if they re-did fresher’s which events would they change

· CB replied that they wouldn’t do Laser tag again as it was a lot of setting up and costs money for only a few students who do it. The rest of the events were successful

· KT asked how Events are going to implement people knowing about bar events that occur every week

· CB We’re not aware if problems with this, the events are always advertised

· CR asked if there was an untapped market of staff to use the bar

· CB replied that they wanted to hold events that were for large mixed groups of people such as it’s a knockout but the event was too expensive
· NE said that there seems to have been fewer events this year but they have been bigger events – how do events feel about this?

· CB we feel people wouldn’t turn up if there were more frequent events, we want bigger and better discos that are less often

· AWE how have you done financially from last year?

· DP replied that profits are up

2.6 Media Officers

· PASSED
· RE gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· NL Have you considered advertising the app on the newsletter?

· FG asked why wasn’t the issue of clarifying your role done earlier and how are you getting societies to contribute to the app?

· RE said it was unclear what the Webmasters were doing and the app was very new – its coming together more now and we’re trialling advertising tooting show with the push notifications and calendar dates. We will email the societies 

· KT asked how will you ensure the workload is spread out amongst the 4 of you and do you feel 4 people are necessary?

· RK said it is shared fairly evenly but we share it as much as other teams. We split the newsletter and the app which is more technical. I feel we do need 4 people

· SG asked are you working on a new template for the newsletter?

· RK said it doesn’t translate and we’ve had no training. They cost money and so we haven’t purchased any. 

· SG said you say you’re struggling for content but last year they were inundated – what’s changed?

· RE said we just haven’t been emailed at all - we will address it by letting societies know that they can promote in the newsletter

· DP asked can you include our Events in the newsletter?

· RE replied that they can

· KS asked how effective do you think the newsletter is? And could there be original content?

· RE said it’s supposed to be informative and its an open opportunity to be informed. It might be better to do it less often when there is information worth including.

· CB have you thought about doing an SGUL news video on the website?

· RE we could but it may be a lot of work

· KS suggested that for content could you do a Top 4 this week next week?

· RE that would be a good idea 

· NE Could you ask companies if they want to advertise in it?

· Sent in question: Events have been repeated lots of times in the newsletter do you have a process for selecting content?

· RK Its to do with lacks of content

2.7 Sports Officers

· PASSED
· IL gave a verbal report to supplement their written 6 month report

· KT asked when is sports ball and will they have speeches at the event

· IL said she has sent an email to the sports captains about this
· MJ asked have you thought about doing the Rob Lowe allocations like we do the council bookings

· IL said that the Rob Lowe policy prevents this as slots are held open for the team that held it the year before and have dibs on it. I try to push early morning slots and weekend slots. 

· NL asked will there be a financial impact on the SU from sports balls

· IL We expect to get out money back an break even

· CR said they used to celebrate successes in sports teams when he was a sports officer and that almost all of the weekly results went up on the screen in the bar

· IL said this was possible

· MJ asked do we know what’s happening with the £1.2 million owed from the sale of the SU sports ground?

· IL They have spent it so we have to wait for it to become available

· AWE: How are you contributing to the arranging of awards evening?

· IL We will help if we’re approached to help

2.8 Heritage Officers 
· PASSED
· MJ and KS gave a verbal report to supplement their written 6 month report

· DP ask as it is close Heritage week – how far have you got with preparations

· MJ said I feel we are well prepared 

· FG asked have you got any plans for the Heritage board?

· MJ I feel we can only update it at the end of the year once we’ve done everything then it can stay for the next academic year.

· NE asked what was the end thought about cobra and spiders shirts?

· MJ: A lot of the price of the T-shirt will be included in the price of doing the event. It will be roughly 7 pounds more

· NE have you looked at how many spiders ties you need

· CR have you looked at getting more generic t shirts so we can reuse them year on year

· KT asked will there be a quiz in the Heritage week

· MJ Yes on Thursday
2.9 Societies Officers
· PASSED
· MH and FG gave a verbal report to supplement their written 6 month report

· MJ raised the point that in using an electronic copy of the nomination pack multiple versions will still have to be made as people cannot have a pack with their own nomination in it

· LOR raised the point that the nomination packs have to be kept confidential so people will have to delete it from their laptops after

· NL said that people are becoming annoyed at the noise in the library from the SU and asked if they could make posters asking societies to be respectful of the library when using the rooms.

· FG said that they should send a formal email to societies that are too loud
· DP asked if music room access had been cleared of old members

· FG replied that thy were still waiting to hear from security and that they would follow it up

· JG asked if they were happy with the arrangement of MCD being shared with international officers for the next year

· FG agreed 

· MA asked if societies were aware of their rights as website admin on the SGSU website

· FG replied that they had sent out the document from the webmasters to all societies

· BP asked what the punishments were for societies who make noise

· FG replied there is a 3 strike rule – there’s nothing written down but suggestions can be made

· LOR asked do you think your team works well and that everyone is doing their share of the role

· FG replied that it is something they are working on and that hopefully by awards evening things will have been sorted out
2.10 Charities Officers
· PASSED
· RS gave a verbal report to supplement their 6 month written report

· KT asked how they felt slots for taking photos for the RAG calendar had gone

· AH replied they had emailed everyone about it but people were specific and rude about the times and wanted it done their way

· KS asked about RAG week events being hosted by other groups and societies rather than the RAG team

· RS replied they want to bring in as many people as possible and raise more money

· NL asked if any head-way had been made with charities

· RS said they had looked at getting things from SKIP, he explained they have less pledges and volume of prizes but want to make the prizes more down scaled

· CB asked how they are planning on bringing more people into RAG week and do they think it’s worth holding as it’s being less attended

· TA replied that they had made a profit already so it wasn’t redundant

· ERJ said that the events need to be publicised more

· MJ asked about the decision to cut performing societies from the RAG calendar

· RS said most calendars are usually sports calendars and that they were included following the backlash and that it was fair in the end

· FG asked about the decision to combine performing societies in the RAG calendar as it seems unfair given sports teams don’t have to combine

· TA replied that they had tried to fit as many people as possible into the calendar and had just been a suggestion

· NL asked when they would start to advertise the RAG week

· ERJ explained it had all been completed and it just needed to be launched on Facebook and posters hung up

· KT asked why the Man-o-man and woman-o-woman events had been put together on the same night

· AH said it was to combine the two groups so it feels like a bigger event

· GC asked if the changes to RAG week had been communicated to older years

· AH said they expect people will be aware after the advertising is launched

· DP said bucketerring always seems to work well and asked why it wasn’t incorporated into the RAG week

· ERJ explained that Pram race was at the weekend and they felt that bucketerring could be done at any time

· KS asked how much had been raised so far

· ERJ explained that they needed to put the spread sheet together and speak to Chris about it

· KS asked if RAG had considered asking SU societies to put their raised money through RAG

· AWE asked how the charities had been chosen for RAG week and if they had allowed the student body to have a say in which one was chosen

· RS replied that they had chosen one each and tried to make it fair

· AWE asked if the charities already supported by CPOs had been considered and if they had tried to cover different types of charities

· ERJ replied that they wanted to diversify the charities they supported and SPIRES is a very different charity

· Sent in question: Have you tried to get in any big prizes this year

· RS yes, we have a holiday in Cyprus to give away thanks to Chris
2.11 Community Project Officers

· PASSED 
· No-one present to give a verbal report

2.12 Technical Officers
· PASSED
· MB and FH gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· DP asked how do you feel this year has gone because there are only two of you

· MB said the issue is that if one of us is unavailable then the other has to do it

· FH said also people give us very little notice. We have different skill sets so as a team it has worked well.

· MB We don’t feel the tech has been sub par because there are only two of us

· MJ asked have you thought about forming a tech subcommittee?

· FH said we have two people we contact but tech is specialist and you can’t just let people play around with stuff. 

2.13 Equality and Diversity Officers 
· PASSED
· JH gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· LOR asked could you promote relevant issues at George’s throughout the year?

· AS Yes we could, we are going to hold events either in a day or a week that promotes issues as part of ethics week

2.14 Environment and Ethics Officers 
· PASSED
· KT gave a verbal report to supplement their written report

· Is there anything you’ve done to increase awareness day to day to students?

· GC We’re going to sticker the SU tomorrow

· How do you plan on getting clubs and societies more environmentally friendly?

· GC We want a recycling bin in the music room

· KT we also want the bar waste to be more environmentally friendly 

2.15 International Officers 
· PASSED

· JG gave a verbal summary to supplement their written report

· LOR asked have you resolved the issue with the overlap with ISS 

· JG said they’re going to work with us, as their elections were late we’re going to run their events with them

· How will the relationship change in the future

· We’re having a meeting with Elizabeth Witter about this

2.16 Webmasters

· PASSED

· SG gave a verbal summary to supplement their written report
· MB asked is there going to be a mobile version of the new website?

· SG said MSL said you have to start it from phones and work up to make it look good

· RE asked will it be linked to the app or will it be separate? 

· SG replied they would be linked

· KT will there be an online shopping section?

· SG I’ve talked to Tina and there should be

· BP when will this be implemented?

· DP They have told us 1 month to get it done, it should be completed by elections

· Once the website has been revamped how do you feel the role has changed?

· SG I think it will be more to do with maintenance, this year is more to get it set up

· MA The subs and events will stay the same

· LOR asked do you see your role as content creator or just uploading?

· SG said they would need input for content from Exec

· How do you see the maintenance of the website going seeing as we have limited coding abilities.

· SG this should not be a problem, MSL are very helpful

2.17 Council elect

· PASSED
· BP and AWE gave a verbal summary to supplement their written 6 month report
· MJ asked what would Council elect like to change about their role

· BP said they would like better communication with the student body and that their role seems somewhat redundant

· AWE said that the General Secretary could add more aspects to the role

· CG asked about increasing Exec attendance at Council

· AWE replied she didn’t think that it should be mandatory for Exec but it should be encouraged by Zone leaders

· NL suggested that Council should be advertised more

· AWE said it would help attendance if more University matters were discussed

· LOR asked if there were other methods that could be used to improve communication with the student body

· AWE said that a target group should be emailed if there is an issue at Council relevant to them
2.18 Senate elect
· PASSED

· RV gave a verbal summary of her written 6 month report
· GC asked how we can maintain enthusiasm for Senate
· RV said we can gain feedback from year reps

· MJ asked if it has been looked into for people to complain about senate

· RV said people can come to her to raise any issues they have

· KT asked if there were any sanctions in place if people don’t attend senate

· RV said it would be an incentive to go if certificates were only signed if attendance was maintained

· Sent in question: What can be done to increase senate year rep attendance

· RV suggested spamming them and that people may come if there were more staff present to talk to

